












CMWD Board of Director Activity Report  
for Director Jacquelyn McMillan from September 5 to September 18, 2024 

 
Calleguas MWD Related Activities 
 
September 6 – I attended the Metropolitan/Calleguas Strategy meeting via Zoom 
 
September 8-12 – I attended CSDA’s Annual Conference in Indian Wells. 
 
September 14 – I completed Cyber Security Training on Pfsishing 
 
September 17 – I attended AWAVC’s Water Issues Meeting via Zoom 
 
September 18 – I attended CMWD Board Meeting 
 
Metropolitan Water District of Southern California (MWD) Related Activities 
 
September 5 – I attended Metropolitan’s North Caucus via Zoom 
 
September 9-10 – A attended Metropolitan’s Committee and Board meetings via Zoom.  The 
board took the following actions: 
 
• Authorized an agreement with IDS Group Inc. not to exceed $400,000 for preliminary design 

to rehabilitate the HVAC system at the Metropolitan Headquarters Building. 
• Adopted the Mitigated Negative Declaration for the West Valley Feeder No. 1 Stage 3 

Improvements Project and took related CEQA actions. 
• Awarded a $1,285,000 contract to Resource Environmental Incorporated to replace house 

roofs at four Colorado River Aqueduct Pumping Plant villages. 
• Authorized the GM to contract with the Plumas Community Protection I Forest Resilience 

Bond LLC, North Feather I Forest Resilience Bond LLC, and Upper Butte Creek I Forest 
Resilience Bond LLC to establish watershed partnerships and forest health pilot 
investigations in the Northern Sierra Nevada, each agreement is not to exceed $200,000 per 
year for a maximum of two years. 

• Approved the attached salary schedule, as noted in the board letter. 
• Expressed support for Proposition 4, The Safe Drinking Water, Wildfire Prevention, Drought 

Preparedness, and Clean Air Bond Act of 2024. 
• Authorized a $40 million increase to an existing design-build services agreement with J.F. 

Shea Construction Inc. to purchase long-lead equipment for the Sepulveda Feeder Pump 
Stations Project for a new not-to-exceed amount of $50.4 million. 

• Authorized an amended and restated agreement with County Sanitation District No. 2 of 
Los Angeles County for shared implementation of Pure Water Southern California. 

 
September 12 – I attended a CAMP4W Public Workshop via Zoom 



 
September 13 – I attended a Community Leaders Briefing strategy meeting at CMWD. 
 
September 16 -- I attended the Community Leaders Briefing with Asm. Bennet at the Ventura 
County Community Center in Camarillo. 


